

Sandgate Primary School

Everyone deserves the taste of success

News letter

Issue 31 Friday 24th May 2019

As an extension to the collaboration we already have with the Rotary Club and the support Sandgate Primary gives to their work in the community, we are launching a new award which they will be sponsoring.

Many of our Sandgate Primary children give back to the local community through voluntary work or fundraising - this may be for a one-off event or on an ongoing basis. Both the school and the Rotary Club share a belief that service or citizenship plays a vital role in developing a community and this new award will recognise that.

If you know of a child who attends Sandgate Primary that you feel deserves recognition for service to the community, then you can nominate them by emailing me at headteacher@sandgate.kent.sch.uk with a brief overview of what they have done and why you feel this deserves an award; closing date for nomination is Monday 1st July 2019.

Camp Night 2019 officially launches today with tickets now on sale. This year we have official Camp Night merchandise which can be purchased. Details have been sent to you about this and staff will modelling the t-shirts next term (please don't let this put you off buying them!)

Finally, well done to our Year 5 and 6 hockey team for their success at the district finals. We've had many sporting successes as a school this year already and there will be further opportunities for all children to participate in sports day next term.

Enjoy your week off.

Mr Matthew Green, Headteacher



A huge congratulations to all the children who took part in the Hythe Round the Houses run on Sunday.

Year 5 parents of Wedner

A special mention to the following children who competed in their age groups:

Harry H in Panthers who came 1st Caspar W in Panthers who came 3rd Francesca S in Puffins who came 3rd



Year 5 parents are invited to the PESE information evening on Wednesday 5th June at 7pm in the Main Hall.

If you are unsure whether to enter your child to take the PESE tests in September, appointments can be made with Mr Evans on the morning of Tuesday 11th June. Please contact the school office to make an appointment.

The cost of school dinners for Term 6 2019 will be £78.20. Please pay online at www.eduspot.co.uk

MON 3rd June	TUES 4th June	WED 5th June	THURS 6th June	FRI 7th June
DAY (No children in school)	M&M Lunchtime Football Club (KS2) Karate 3.15 - 4.30pm (Please contact Sensei Trevor on 07966686377) M&M Football Club 3.15 - 4.30pm	Rocksteady PM Yoga Club 3.30 - 4.15pm Cricket Club 3.15 - 4.15pm 6pm New entrants meeting (Main Hall) 7pm Year 5 PESE	Dance Club 3.15 - 4.15pm (Please contact Charley on 07772637271) Year 6 swimming	Year 5 Brass Lessons M&M Lunchtime Football Club (KS1) M&M Girls Football Club 3.15 - 4.30pm
		Information Evening		



Six Ways to Wellbeing

Body: Be Active

We are all keeping our fingers crossed for some sunshine during the half-term break: if we are lucky, why

not spend some time outside being active. This might be a game of football, a run around the park, or a bike or scooter ride. Of course the weather doesn't have to stop us: inside could you do some yoga or some dancing? Anything that gets your heart beating just that little bit faster than usual is great!

Don't forget, we would love to see photographs, drawings or writing about what you choose to do, which we can display on our 'Six Ways to Wellbeing' display boards.



Congratulations to the Year 5 & 6 hockey team who became district champions, winning all 9 of their games and only conceding 2 goals. They showed amazing teamwork and will now go through to the county finals in June.



As the Big Battery Hunt comes to an end, we wanted to say a well done to everyone who was involved in the project. We were the only school in Folkestone to be involved and we certainly showed what we are capable of.

Just look at how many batteries we have collected!

Well done to Evie in the Geckos for creating this brilliant battery box in her quest to collect as many batteries as she could; Evie collected an impressive 657 batteries.

Also, well done to Ambrose who collected 1411 batteries and Ashton who collected

1357 batteries in the Gorilla class.

Ewan L in the Puffins collected 1035 batteries.

Megan L from the Rabbits class collected 1019 batteries

Amber- Rose in the Panthers collected 1950 batteries - amazing!

It is satisfying to know that all of these batteries are going to be properly recycled and not end up in land-fill.



STAR CLASSES FOR ATTENDANCE

The classes awarded for the best attendance are:

EYFS/Key Stage 1: Panthers Key Stage 2: Sharks & Polar Bears

Here are the attendance figures for w/c 13th May 2019:

Bumblebees	94.7%	Butterflies	98.0%
Rabbits	99.0%	Owls	98.0%
Panthers	99.3%	Snow Leopards	98.7%
Puffins	96.0%	Otters	99.3%
Stingrays	98.4%	Sharks	100%
Chipmunks	92.5%	Geckos	98.4%
Polar Bears	100%	Gorillas	99.3%

Gold Book

Congratulations to the following children who were rewarded in the Gold Book this week:

Louie Q R Sienna W Ted H Tom F Danesh E-W Ates Y Tara P Josh B	(Bumblebees) (Bumblebees) (Rabbits) (Rabbits) (Panthers) (Panthers) (Puffins) (Puffins)	T	Micah H Charlotte V Freddie D Billy G Aphra O Emily C Grace B Finn L Sophie B	(Butterflies) (Butterflies) (Butterflies) (Owls) (Owls) (Snow Leopards) (Otters) (Otters)
Margot B Sophia C Sophie R	(Sharks) (Sharks) (Sharks)	4	Reuben H Eva W	(Stingrays) (Stingrays)
Alex D Noah S	(Chipmunks) (Chipmunks)	п	Elliot W Mia W	(Geckos) (Geckos)
Sunny F James W	(Polar Bears) (Polar Bears)	+	Caellum L Ruby A Sammy B	(Gorillas) (Gorillas) (Gorillas)